
5 May 2021 

FYI 
Thomas Holmes 
via email: fyi-request-15071-90931 e78@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Dear Thomas 

Request for Information- Our Reference: IR-01-21-11138 

Thank you for your request for information dated 4 April 2021 requesting 
information about incidents of officer safety. Specifically, you requested: 

I am writing to request information on all times an Office [sic] has made a
10/10 radio call, an OSA alarm has been activated (including the duress 
radio functions on the digital radio networks), or a 1 E job was created in 
CARD. 

Please include information between 1 May 2018, and 4 April 2021. 

Please supply the requested information in a spreadsheet containing 
columns for the below data: 

- Date and time of the event
- CARD event number
- District
-Area
- Type e.g. 1E, 10/10 radio call, OSA activation
- Result Code

Your request has been considered in accordance with the Official Information Act 
1982 (OIA). 

I have included a spreadsheet containing records of the 10/10 activations that 
were logged from an Officer Safety Alarm (OSA), through the Mobile Responder 
application on an officer's mobile, or from an officer's digital radio. 

Please note the following about this data: 

While the primary purpose of a safety alarm is officer safety, not all these 
activations indicate that an officer was in immediate danger nor necessarily in 
need of immediate assistance. The OSA technology can also be very helpful in 
other situations, for example obtaining the precise location of a vehicle crash for 
a rescue helicopter or providing 'real-time' Police dog tracking. It is not possible to 
identify these instances without reading each individual event. 
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